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The property at 247 Littleton County Road (“the property”), also known as Friendly Crossways, was 
issued a Special Permit by the ZBA on April 22, 2022, recorded at the WSRD in book 68247 page 319, 
allowing the continued non-conforming use as an events venue and allowing the construction of a 
commercial kitchen and tent platform.   
 
The construction of the kitchen is critical to the property’s operation and is required by the Board of Health 
in order to prepare food onsite.  Whereas the proposed kitchen addition falls within Zone I of the property’s 
existing Public Water System (PWS) and whereas construction is not permitted within a PWS Zone I, the 
applicant seeks to de-certify the PWS.  In order to approve the de-certification, MassDEP has requested 
that the Applicant amend the Special Permit text to limit the usage of the property to below the threshold 
for a PWS, defined as a system that “regularly serves an average of at least 25 individuals daily at least 
60 days of the year.”1 

  
The proponent is petitioning the ZBA to amend the text of the referenced Special Permit as follows: 
 

To section “Decision (iv)”: 
 

Existing Text: 
“increasing the number of events held at the Locus to 130 per year, including the service 
of alcoholic beverages and entertainment, subject to the following conditions.” 
 
Proposed Amended Text: 
“limiting the number of events with 25 or more guests served at the Locus to 59 or fewer 
per year, including the service of alcoholic beverages and entertainment, subject to the 
following conditions..." 

 
To section “A. Conditions”: 
 

Text Addition: 
“If the Applicant ever seeks to hold more than 60 events with an average of 25 guests or 
more per year, the Applicant will register the property's well as a Public Water System 
(PWS) through the MassDEP.  With a PWS, the property will be allowed to host up to 130 
events per year of any size." 

 
We believe the proposed text amendment is de minimis.  On behalf of the proponent, we respectfully 
request the ZBA amend the text of the referenced Special Permit as requested and ask that all materials 
associated with the original filing be accepted by reference.  

  
 
















